








Dear Councilman Pui, 

I am writing in regards to Zoning Map Amendment Request: 

PLNPCM2023-00096: 1463 S & 1467 S Cheyenne Street Zoning Map Amendment 

I have lived at  for nearly 9 years.  There are many things I love about my 
neighborhood, but what drew me here and has kept me here happily is the thriving urban agriculture 
community, the lovely and diverse families, and the knowledge, skill, and tool sharing that happens on a 
constant basis. 

 (Fig. A) 

I have several specific concerns about the proposed re-zoning and development of 1463 S & 1476 S 
Cheyenne Street which I will outline here.  

Direct Negative Impact on Productive Green Space: 

1463 S Cheyenne Street, as well as the two lots to the North of these properties are utilized by the small 
business, “B.U.G. Farms.”  This year B.U.G. Farms will be growing healthy, local food for over 100 
low-income households as well as to be distributed through Wasatch Community Gardens to community 
organizations like the Road Home, and Odyssey House.  B.U.G. Farms also supports our direct neighbors 
by sharing produce. 

It is becoming increasingly difficult for farmers to produce local food in Salt Lake County, and the 
loss of even one established garden lot can mean the difference between a farming business thriving 
or failing.  A garden is not just a piece of land.  It takes many years and significant investments to build 
the soil and establish productive garden plots. 

In addition to the loss of soil and productive green space that this re-zoning would set in motion should it 
be approved, there is a possibility that these housing units would block the sun on the garden plot directly 
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to the North, reducing its productivity, and not only taking one established garden out of commission, but 
also causing harm to another. 

Increased Traffic 

Recently, Wasatch Community Gardens partnered with Utah Open Lands to acquire a large piece of 
property at 1425 S. Cheyenne Street.  This parcel will become the new home of the Green Phoenix Farm, 
a program that provides jobs and job training to women who are experiencing homelessness, with an 
impressive success rate.  We are thrilled to have this program moving into our neighborhood, however, it 
will undoubtedly significantly increase the traffic on our street.  

On a normal day, you will see kids riding their bikes up and down the street, families taking walks, 
farmers pushing carts, tractors doing work for the community, and plenty of happy cats. Adding 8 units 
to the street would increase traffic even more and decrease safety for all. 

Increased Development Potential 

The re-zoning of 1463 S & 1467 S Cheyenne Street would send a signal from the City to other 
developers: That there is little or no support or preservation for this incredibly unique 
neighborhood that demonstrates sustainability, cooperation, food-equity solutions, and quite 
frankly, is an oasis in one of Salt Lake City’s most glaring areas of food apartheid.  Were this re-
zoning approved, it would likely encourage other developers to request re-zoning of additional key areas 
in the neighborhood.  

While I understand the need for affordable housing, it should be noted that most of the farmers in the 
neighborhood extend the space in their homes to provide truly affordable housing beyond just the 
owners.  In my house, for example, we house 3-4 adults who work for nonprofits, farms, are students, or 
work in the arts.  These residents work notoriously underpaid jobs, often barely a living wage, and it is 
our privilege to be able to help them have a safe, comfortable, affordable place to live. There are many 
other farming homes in the neighborhood that utilize a similar mindset to help provide significant housing 
solutions. When we have only 3 adults living here full-time, we use our additional space to provide 
respite emergency housing and temporary housing for farmers.  (See Fig. A) 

A better solution than high-density developments here, would be to rehabilitate and utilize 1463 S 
Cheyenne Street to provide truly affordable housing, keep the soil intact and productive, and let our 
neighborhood continue producing food and demonstrating social, environmental, and economic 
sustainability.  

Glendale Community Council Meeting 

On April 19, 2023, I attended the Glendale Community Council Meeting (Recorded here). 

At 51:45 Mr. Holland refers to the lot at 1463 S Cheyenne Street as “not really very utilized.”  Which is 
far from true.  

At 55:18, Mr. Holland references including a community garden in his development plan, but there is 
clearly little to no space for this in the updated zoning request which now contains plans for 8 single 
family units (increased from 5 that he proposed on April 19, 2023).  
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1463 S Cheyenne Street is neither vacant, nor an underutilized space, which, as Mr. Holland points out at 
53:14 out is the target of development in the Westside Master Plan. 

The message that I hear from City Hall, is that Salt Lake City cares about preserving productive green 
spaces, and is an ally to farmers and local, organic food producers.  Please stand by your words, and help 
us protect this crucial space and this unique and thriving neighborhood.  

Sincerely, 

Sharah Yaddaw 

 

Salt Lake City, UT 84104 
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